
Hampden Council on Aging – December 2021 

 

In attendance: Ed Norman, Becky Moriarty, Dee Vermette, Susanna Haskins, Nancy Willoughby, Tina 
Doran, Deb Mahoney and Cliff Bombard in person, John Flynn and Monique Downey on ZOOM.  

Ann Thomas from the GSSSI will attend on a quarterly basis. 

Absent: Cliff Bombard 

Meeting starting at 9:00 AM on December 14th. 

Meeting minutes for November 2021 were read and approved.  

Becky went over the Treasurers Report & Director’s Report, and both were approved.  

Budget requests are due to the Board of Selectmen on January 11, 2022.  

The Grab and Go lunch will continue through January.  

A new database is needed at the senior center. Perhaps CPA money can help.  

Two receptionist positions are close to being announced, waiting on CORI checks to come back. Two 
positions each 15 hours per week. One position will be M (9-3), Tu (9-3), Weds (9-12) and the second 
position will work Weds (12-3), Thurs (9-3), Fri (9-3) 

Nan is still planning on retiring at the end of December. She will continue to teach the art classes.  

Becky gave an update on building repairs list. Craft room sink and vanity in the women’s bathroom were 
both cleaned. The wall behind the pamphlet rack in the hall was patched and awaits paining. A new area 
of wall damage in the pool room was mentioned and will be addressed.  

Discussion about Friends funding items for the senior center versus the senior center town budget was 
held.  

Meeting was adjourned at 9:28 AM. 

Respectfully submitted for the Secretary 

Rebecca Moriarty 


